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RE: NJDOH Post Travel Quarantine Guidance CHANGE
Dear Parents/Guardians and Staff

Yesterday evening, the district was made aware that the NJDOH has again changed their post travel quarantine guidance.
The following NJDOH quarantine changes to post travel pertain ONLY to our students/staff who are clinically
recovered from COVID-19 in the past 3 months (PCR test required) and/or to staff who are fully vaccinated.

Travel within the United States:
e People who are fully vaccinated with an FDA-authorized vaccine OR who clinically recovered from

COVID-19 in the past 3 months do not need to be tested for COVID-19 before or after travel to New

Jersey and do not need to self-quarantine, but should self-monitor for symptoms and self-isolate if
symptoms develop.

International Travel:
e Fully vaccinated travelers and travelers who clinically recovered from COVID-19 in the past 3 months

do not need to quarantine after international travel, although they should self-monitor.

*Please note that if your child traveled, or will be traveling, outside of the NJ region and has not had COVID-19 in the
3 months previous to travel (PCR test required), your child will still be required to quarantine for 14 days.

Due to the timing of this NJDOH announcement and since the district is scheduled to reopen from spring break tomorrow,
Wednesday, April 7th, the district will require one day to coordinate a return to the physical, in-person classroom for those
students to whom the above revised post-travel guidelines may apply.

Therefore, if your child traveled outside of the NJ region and has clinically recovered from COVID-19 in the past 3
months (PCR test), please contact the school principal to coordinate your child’s return to the in-person, physical
classroom environment for Thursday, April 8th. In the meantime, your child will take part in the virtual instructional
model on Wednesday, April 7th, as originally planned. (Reminder - RMS is still virtual and will return to our hybrid
instructional model on Tuesday, April 13th.)

Though the district was not provided ample notice of this NJDOH travel quarantine change, the district will continue to
make every effort for your child to attend as many in-person, instructional days to maximize their learning experience.

Sincerely,

Steven Copengo

Dr. Steven Caponegro

*All of the protocols implemented by the District regarding COVID-19 have been and will continue to be done in
consultation with and following the recommendations of our local health department.

cc: Mr. Thomas Cantisano, Florham Park Health Officer



